From: Helen Medley

Sent: 15 November 2021 13:09
To: Local Plan

Subject: Warrington Local Plan
Dear sir,

Please accept this email as my response in opposition to the proposed development and building as detailed
in the Warrington Local Plan. I wish to cite the following reasons as to why I oppose the proposed
developments:

- The number of new houses and their associated vehicles is unsustainable for the area.

- Existing roads and services are stretched as it is. The roads are very congested. Public transport is minimal
in this area and the increased traffic and congestion is not acceptable on safety grounds and also for
environmental pollution and air quality. Proposed improvements for road infrastructure and schools and
medical services are inadequate.

. There is no solution for the canal crossings.

- The development will destroy the Green Belt land. One of the reasons we moved to this area was because
of the green spaces which support healthy physical and mental well-being. This will be lost if housing is
allowed to be built.

- We can see the damage already done in Appleton Thorn village and the development of new houses there
have destroyed the landscape and scenery of a once picturesque village.

We live in a beautiful part of Cheshire which is sought after, however increasing the number of dwellings
will create an urbanisation as seen in other parts of Warrington which is not in keeping with the rest of the
area and will no doubt have an impact environmentally and socially. I urge you to reconsider this plan.
Yours sincerely.

Helen Medley






